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State

AB 712 (LIU) Foothills Extension Gold Line.

AB 712 was recently amended to require that the Exposition Light Rail Line and the Foothills extension of the Metro Gold Line be constructed according to a specified schedule.  The bill would further require the MTA to prepare a financial plan to fund this project in accordance with the specified schedule. 

This would require the MTA to identify $2.3 billion, which would have to be redirected from other projects in order to meet the requirements of the bill. 

The recent amendments to the bill also include a board structure consisting of 3 members appointed by the cities along the alignment and 2 seats to be held by the MTA Board of Directors.  The bill is pending in the Senate and it appears it may be referred to the Senate Appropriations Committee for a hearing since it now contains essentially a $2.3 billion State mandate.  We will notify the Board when/if the Committee is scheduled.

AB 1798 (Levine) Metro San Fernando Valley Orange Line

AB 1798 will be considered by the Senate Environmental Quality Committee tomorrow at 12 noon.

Senator Sheila Kuehl and Gloria Romero are the Los Angeles County members on this committee.  If the bill passes the Environmental Quality Committee tomorrow the bill will still need to be heard in the Senate Appropriations and Senate Transportation Committees before proceeding to a floor vote.

If you have questions concerning the State Brief please contact Government Relations Manager for State Affairs Michael Turner at (213) 922-2122.

